Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on 2nd March 2016
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Kathryn Ward, Christine Lewis, David Plant and John Pigg.

Graham Bould (Clerk) 
11/16. Apologies for Absence.

None received
12/16. Declarations of Interest.
None

13/16.Minutes of meeting held on 6th January 2016.

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 6th January 2016 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 

14/16. Matters arising not on the agenda
1. Co-option of a Parish Councillor: RESOLVED to appoint Barry V Spittle of 22, Cheswardine Lane, Norton TF11 9EQ. The Clerk to make contact to arrange for the signing of acceptance and declaration of interest form for Shropshire so that Mr Spittle can take his seat at the next meeting.
2. Transparency Fund for Smaller Councils: Members were updated on the success of the application submitted to the value of £1,583.25, the elements of which would be identified within the budget and reported through updates on the new web site.
15/16. Highway updates.

The highway update was as follows:

 
· The B4176 Rabbit Run: works from mid- March 2016 – between Astol crossroads to Crowgreaves and a section between the entrance to TFM and Crowgreaves.  The exact extents of works are being finalised with Shropshire’s consultants Mouchel.  The works will be undertaken using traffic lights and a convoy system to prevent a road closure. 
· Cheswardine Lane: These repairs are with the local senior highway technician to inspect and arrange any necessary carriageway repairs in line with Shropshire’s inspection manual and policy.
· A442 Norton: The proposed work is with Shropshire’s consultants, Mouchel, who are pulling together the final work details to enable an order to be issued to Shropshire’s contractors. The works will then be carried out in the in financial year 16/17.  The statutory consultation element of the proposed changes will again have to take place as the original notices have expired.
16/16. Website.
Cllr Kathryn Ward attended the Hugo Fox website training day being organised through SALC on the 08/02/16 in Telford. Cllr Ward highlighted the benefits of the training and had been able to create a new web site for the Parish Council’s use. It would appear that the name of Stockton is popular amongst Parish Council’s so before going live with the site members suggested a change of name to Stockton & Norton Nr Shifnal. RESOLVED that the Clerk liaises with Cllr Ward to develop the above actions.
17/16. Smart Water project.
Mr Gary Higgins, Director of Security Services at SmartWater Technology Ltd has agreed to be the guest speaker at the Parish Council’s Annual Parish Meeting on the 7pm on the 4th May 2016 at Norton Village Hall. In terms of participation, eighty percent of properties within any smart water area would need to be involved.  
18/16. Jubilee Play Park.
The Clerk reported that additional work was still being carried out on the two forms agreed by the Parish Council namely the bi-monthly playground inspection report and the risk assessment form particularly the risk matrix model. This was in addition to a site meeting that still needed to be arranged with the maintenance contractor at the play park to resolve outstanding works already agreed.
19/16 Finance.
1. Budget update.
Members received a tabled copy of the budget. RESOLVED to agree the budget with the following amendments, Community Donations at £350.00, Printing £240 and the breakdown of the Transparency Grant under the relevant budget headings. 
2. Newsletter printing costs

Cllr Kathryn Ward updated the Parish Council on some of the recent difficulties encountered with the printing of the newsletter. RESOLVED to allocate a budget of £240 to cover the printing costs of the newsletter.
3. Reclaiming of VAT

RESOLVED to make a back claim for VAT incurred by the Parish Council as a matter of urgency
4. HM Queen Elizabeth II 90th Birthday commemorative medal.

RESOLVED to place an order for commemorative medal for households in the Parish.

5. Internal Audit

RESOLVED to appoint the Clerk of Great Dawley Town Council as the Parish Councils internal auditor for 15/16
6. Payments: the following payments were agreed.

	Cheque no.
	Payee and item.
	Amount.

	100105
	Jackie Clare: Christmas Tree lights
	£  40.00

	100106
	Susan Middleton: bus shelter cleaning (12 months)
	£  50.00

	100107
	Apley Estate: annual licence Jubilee Play Park
	£  10.00

	100108
	MacMillan Cancer Support: S137 grant
	£  50.00

	100109
	Severn Hospice: S137 grant
	£  50.00

	100110
	CAB: S137 grant
	£  50.00

	100111
	Graham Bould: Clerks Salary
	£437.82

	100112
	HM Revenues & Customs: Clerks PAYE
	£  94.20

	100113
	Diane Malley: Payroll Services
	£    8.00


20/16 Email correspondence for report:
	date
	item
	action

	04/01/16
	Broadband in Norton
	Already reported

	11/01/16
	15/05617/FUL Cherry Tree House, Bridgnorth Road, Norton. First floor single storey extension
	Circulated: no objections raised

	18/02/16
	Annual Town & Parish Emergency Planning briefing
	No delegate


 Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways.

· Footpaths

· Website.

· Security

· Jubilee Playpark

· Finance

· Correspondence
Meeting closed at 8.55pm 






Chairman…………………………………………………






 Date………………………………………………………..
Dates of future meetings 16/17:
4th May (Parish Meeting & AGM), 6th July, 14th September and 2nd November 2016

4th January (Precept meeting), 1st March and 3rd May (Parish Meeting & AGM) 2017

Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG                                                                          01952-594758 and 07792300702 gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 
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